

Celebrating Our Band - Looking Ahead

Dear TC Family,

Sometimes we forget just how well-rounded our children's opportunities are. Of course, TC offers strong academics, a faith-driven Bible curriculum, and vibrant athletics. But God has also blessed us with performing arts opportunities that give students a chance to glorify Him through music and creativity.

This past weekend, His provision was evident: our TC Band earned 1st in Marching, 2nd in Showmanship, 2nd in Parade, and 1st in Color Guard! As the saying goes, we may be tiny, but we are mighty! Even with just one student in Color Guard, she faithfully used her gift to command the routine, and the Lord honored her efforts with excellence. At TC, what sets Christian education apart is that success is never measured only by medals or trophies. Instead, every note played, every routine performed, and every effort given is ultimately an offering of worship - for the glory of God.

"Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord, not for human masters." Colossians 3:23

The journey here has not been easy. In the past few years, our band faced loss—a director stepped away, students left, and it seemed uncertain if the program could continue. But God's provision was greater than the obstacles. He raised up Miss Emily Lloyd, who courageously stepped from coaching Color Guard into leading the entire Band program. Though she hadn't planned for this role, God equipped her for the task, and through her obedience, He blessed our students with musical growth and success. Alongside her, Sara Yang (a TC Graduate, Salutatorian, and winner of several drum major awards) has given her time and heart, coaching the marching band and the current Drum Major, offering encouragement at every performance. By stepping in with servant hearts, they are showing our students what it means to be the hands and feet of Christ, modeling a way of living that our students can now carry forward.

As we celebrate these victories, we also look to the future with trust. Miss Lloyd's season of service will close this December, and once again, we lean into God's perfect provision. Just as He has carried us before, we believe He is already preparing the next leader for our band.

"Commit to the Lord whatever you do, and He will establish your plans." Proverbs 16:3

We invite you to join us in prayer for this next chapter. If you know someone who may be called to this role, we encourage you to connect with us.

Today, we rejoice in what God has done. Tomorrow, we trust Him for what is yet to come. As we celebrate our students and the blessings He has provided, we are reminded of what truly guides us at TC: **Faith**, **Family**, **Future**.

"The Lord has done great things for us, and we are filled with joy."

Psalm 126:3

Blessings,

Johanna Fischer TCS Board Chair







Turlock Christian School | www.turlockchristian.com | 209.632.2337